Slideshow/Live Link

Parent Coordinators – Maggie Lanca, Catherine Gill, and Sharon Huang
Teacher Coordinator – Maggie Moloney
Each 5th grade student receives a link to a downloadable slideshow (with pictures representing their 5th grade year), which is shown at the Moving On Ceremony.

Distribution Date:
June TBD, 2018 (depends on Moving On Celebration)

Budget:
 $0 for live link / $ 1,300  (Slideshow & Yearbook combined)

Dear Macy,

Thank you for volunteering as the Parent Coordinators for the 2018 Slideshow!  Most documents you will need to get started can be found on the 5th Grade Activities Document Support Page on the Bowman PTA website. http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/. You will find notes, emails, materials and other DVD-related information accumulated from previous parent coordinators.  We trust you will find this information helpful and we encourage you to read through it all thoroughly.  

The teacher coordinator for this event is Maggie Moloney.  Please consider the teacher coordinator your partner in this event.  She/He should be your first go-to person should you have any questions in your organization of this event.  

The 5th Grade Coordinators, Lisa Ellsworth and Courtney Lauriat, are also available and ready to support your efforts.  Please keep us in the communication loops, and copy or include us in your emails. PLEASE DO NOT contact Dr. Anton directly regarding this event, unless you were given express direction to do so.  Any questions for Dr. Anton should be delivered through one of the 5th grade activity coordinators. 


Last year’s Parent Coordinators - Macy Jin & Raney Aronson
Last year’s Teacher Coordinator - Seth Golder (no longer at Bowman)
To Do List/Information

· Review historical documents provided on PTA website at http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/. 
· Meet with your team and teacher coordinator.

· Note: Lisa Ellsworth and Courtney Lauriat are available to attend the first meeting.
· In previous years, 5th graders were given a DVD, which is expensive to produce.  Last year, parents were provided a "live link" to download onto whatever format they wanted.  This kept the cost at $0 and was approved by Dr. Anton.   We’d like to continue to provide a live link to keep our costs down.
· As for collecting the photos for the slideshow, collect sooner rather than later.  Coffee Pond can provide all the class photos (check with the office).  The slideshow will also include students’ baby photos.  These photos should be an "individual" photo so that they are consistent.  Needless to say, some parents send in family photos, which you will have to crop and edit.
· 5th grade teachers and aides’ baby and adult pictures were also included.

· To collect photos from families, you can ask the Bowman PTA webmaster to link your email address to  rememberingbowman@bowmanpta.org .  Families can also contact you with questions/concerns. 

· Alternatively, you can set up a folder on Google drive for families to contribute photos.  In previous years, the Slideshow Team used Form+ to upload photos.  Lackshmi Anil would be willing to answer questions about this process. 

· Information from previous year can be found on the 5th Grade Activities Document Support Page at http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/.
· You will also find blank forms, such as the Building Use Form and the Tax ID Number, which can be used to avoid paying sales tax on certain purchases, on the 5th Grade Activities Document Support Page at http://bowmanpta.org/5th-grade-activities-support-documents/.
Some things to consider:

· Last year, the coordinators left the link up for 60 days so people could share with their family and friends.

· Do not offer to scan photos for parents.  Parents must submit a digital file.
· The collecting of the baby photos is very time consuming.  Last year, flyers went home and emailed after winter break in January with a cut off date the Friday before February vacation.  The coordinators were still collecting photos in June. 
· You might want to meet with the Yearbook committee, since there will be overlap in the photos that are used, including each student’s baby photo.
· You may want to ask students for recommendations for the music.  Remember that Dr. Anton must approve all music selections.
· You may want to include class photos from each year and 5th Grade Teacher photos.

· Dr.Anton provided the following guidance when we met with her:
1. Pictures/lyrics for the Yearbook/Slideshow need to be pre-screened by Dr. Anton. 
2. Dr. Anton asked us to be careful about the meaning of any lyrics used in the Yearbook/Slideshow and make sure they are appropriate.
3. Dr. Anton asked us to focus on inclusivity in general, as we don't want any teachers or staff to feel left out. For example we do not want an instance where teachers in earlier grades (kindergarten through 4th grade) feels hurt because they were not included in the Yearbook/Slideshow. Consider putting in ALL the classroom teachers that remain on staff that this cohort had in previous years.

4. Please be aware of how frequently each student appears in the slideshow.  We want to ensure that candids are balanced and represent all students.
